
                      
          

March 30, 2022 
 
Notice of Partial Changes to Admission Guidelines of September 2022 Enrollment 
Graduate School of Economics Ritsumeikan University Admissions (Admission 
Examinations held on June 2022) 
 
Dear Applicants, 

 
It has been decided that Graduate School of Economics, Ritsumeikan University will make 
partial changes to the Admission Guidelines of September 2022 Enrollment in consideration of 
the novel corona virous (COVID-19) infection. For those who wish to apply to the admissions 
of the Graduate School of Economics, please be sure to check the changes and proceed with the 
preparation for application. 
 
1. Admission Types to which these changes apply  
(Masterʼs Program: Regular Admissions, APU Special Admissions, Accelerate Learners (Grade 
Skippers) Admissions) 
(Doctoral Program：International Student Admissions) 
 
2. Details of Changes 
For admissions that require submission of official test score of English Language ability Test 
(TOEFL iBT® Test, IELTS or TOEIC® Listening & Reading) 
→Test Score of TOEFL iBT® Home Edition (Special Home Edition) or IELTS Indicator will 
also be accepted. The required score for each of the mentioned two tests will be according to 
that for TOEFL iBT® test or IELTS. (Since its conditions differs by the admission types, please 
read the application guideline carefully.) 
 
【Contact】 
Graduate School Admission Team  
Graduate School of Economics, Ritsumeikan University 
Address: 1-1-1 Nojihigashi Kusatsu  
Shiga 525-8577 JAPAN 
Tel: +81-77-561-3940 
E-mail: gs-ec@st.ritsumei.ac.jp   

  
Administrative Office 

Graduate School of Economics 


